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Report on Attendance of the Regional Workshop for
Avian Diseases Prevention and Control in Asia and the

Pacific
Yu-Pin Liu

Abstract

In order to provide recent international poultry disease outbreaks, surveillance
data, updated diagnostic technologies and to discuss effective prevention and control
of avian influenza and other poultry diseases, the World Organization for Animal
Health (WOAH) held the regional workshop for avian diseases in Qingdao, China,
from August 29 to 31 of 2023. During the workshop, issues regarding the control and
encounter of avian influenza, Newcastle disease and other important poultry diseases
were discussed, and epidemic information in the Asia-Pacific region was shared. The
conclusions of the workshop include: It is recommended that member countries
follow the provisions of the Terrestrial Code to report avian influenza cases to
WOAH promptly and completely, share virus information through regional
collaboration networks. Proper monitoring of poultry, wild birds and other susceptible
animals may benefit early warning and risk management. The implementation of
vaccination could be considered as a complementary disease control tool based on
sound surveillance and taking into account local factors such as circulating virus
strains, risk assessment, and vaccination implementation conditions. In the future,
WOAH will continue to hold at least one physical meeting every year, and hold a
virtual meeting between to maintain connections among members in the region and to
share important epidemic information.



